Altar Society Notes - September 27, 2015

There will be an Altar Society meeting after the 9:30 Mass, today, Sept 27. All women of the parish are welcome, see you there.

There is Coffee Hour after Mass, come and visit for a while.

Get ready for some turkey!! Turkey Dinner is just around the corner! Tickets will go on sale soon, be sure to get yours.

The election of Altar Society officers is coming up in December. If you are interested in holding an office please let your circle president know.

Time for dues once again. Dues are \$15.00 per year and the money goes toward projects the Altar Society helps with; such as Altar Linens, cleaning of the church, new equipment for the kitchen, parish picnic, just to mention a few. Please send your dues to Dawn Coles care of the parish office.

Duties change on Thursday, Oct 1st: Circle 6: Funeral Dinners; Circle 9: Albs and Altar Linens; Circle 7: Coffee Hour; Circle 12: Fonts; Circle 10: No Duty.

Catalina would like some help with the flowers for the Altar. If you are interested in helping or need more information please contact Catalina at 541-523-3494 or Ann Kniesel at 541-519-5192.

# **K of C News**

### **Octoberfest Breakfast**

Our first breakfast will be on October 11, 2015 after the 9:30AM Mass. Your contributions will go into the Knights dedicated fund to help parishioners in time of need. Mark your calendar for a delicious meal of roasted red potatoes, scrambled eggs, and October Fest Sausage from the Mt. Angel Area. Juice and coffee will also be served.

Thank you to all the Knights, ladies and youth that helped us serve an early breakfast on Friday, September 18th for Cycle Oregon at the Baker Sports Complex. We really appreciated all your help. Once again we were reminded what a great parish we have.

Bingo today, from 2:00PM to 4PM in the parish hall!

### **Religious Education**

Congratulations! You are practicing TRUST when you . . .

Believe there is some good in everything that happens.

Look for the gift or lesson in painful experiences. Let trust chase away your fears.

Know that your best is good enough.

Trust others unless you have good reason not to.

Don't nag, worry or try to take control.

#### **AFFIRMATION**

I trust God that there is some good in everything that happens. I have no need to control others. All fear and worry are released. I feel at peace, and know that I am not alone.

We have started our Religious Education
Classes. Classes are Wednesday evening from
7:00PM to 8:00PM. We have an exciting year
ahead and wonderful teachers for the program.
When you see Jill Myatt, Victoria Duran, Jody
Sherman, Lisa Fuzi, Ben & Cynthia Norton,
Sam & Frances Raabe, Annie Fale, Andrea
Stone, Sarah Hutchinson and Jodi Flanagan,
give them a big thank you for teaching your
youth. Next Wednesday, September 30th, Fr.
Greiner will say Mass for all the youth for our
RE night. It will be from 7:00PM to 8:00PM.
We encourage all parents and parishioners to
join us for this Mass.

# **Altar Server Training**

Art Kreger will be training youth who are in Third Grade or older and servers who want to earn their Gold Belt after the 9:30 AM Mass on October 4, 2015.

The training will take about 1 hour and will happen every Sunday, after the 9:30 AM Mass, through the Fourth Sunday of Advent.

Parents are invited and encouraged to attend the October 4th training with their child.